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Agenda

WATERTOWN BOARD OF EDUCATION REGULAR MEETING

Monday, March 28, 2011 – 7:30 PM 

A.
Convene Regular Meeting - 7:30 PM  
B. Salute to the Flag

C.
Report from Student Council Representative – Jake Dorais
D.
Public Participation
E.
Budget Summary – (Information Only – No Action Required)

F.     Committee Reports: 
1.
Student Programs and Services – Mary Colangelo
2.     Curriculum and Instruction Committee – Kevin Killeen
3. Policy and Labor Committee – Mary Colangelo
4.     Budget, Finance and Operations Committee – Thomas Lambert
5.     Facilities/PBC/Operations Committee – Thomas Lambert
6. Governance and Community Engagement Committee – Kevin Killeen
G.
Communications - Secretary 
H.     Minutes


1.
Regular Board of Education Meeting – March 14, 2011

I.     Superintendent's Recommendations and Report


1.
Appointments – (Information Only)
a.
Ms. Margret Germain to the position of Softball Coach at Swift Middle School for the 2010-2011 school year at a contractual stipend of $2,061.00.
b.
Mr. Joseph Nappi to the position of Baseball Coach at Swift Middle School for the 2010-2011 school year at a contractual stipend of $2,197.00.
c.
Mr. Andy Starbuck to the position of small group interventionist / in school suspension monitor at Watertown High School effective March 21, 2011 through the end of the 2010-2011 school year being paid $65.00 per diem and after 10 days, placed on the BA Degree first step of the WEA’s contract at $40,878.00.

2.
Three School Project Update – (Information Only)

Administration will present an update on the final phases of the Watertown High School and Polk School projects.

3.
Overview of Plans for April 15, 2011 Furlough Day 

April 15, 2011 is a furlough day for teachers and administrators and school will not be in session for students.  Dr. Collin will share with the Board the plans that have been developed to provide professional development to the support staff in the district who will be working that day.
4.
Presentation of District’s Improvement Efforts in Parent and Community Engagement

Watertown High School Assistant Principal, Marc Balanda, and John Trumbull Primary School Assistant Principal, Laura Meka, are co-facilitators of the district’s School Community Partnership Grant.  Mr. Balanda and Mrs. Meka will provide the Board with an overview of the work in the district aimed at improving school climate and strengthening the school system’s work with families and the community.
J.     Report from the Chairman  
K.    
Action Items – Adoption of Items to be Approved by Consent
1.
Consideration of the Approval of Non-Renewal of Contracts for Long-term Substitute Teachers in the District

In accordance with the Connecticut General Statutes, once a teacher is employed for at least 90 days, a teacher is covered by the tenure law.  Thus, a teacher’s contract, even if a certified substitute teacher, continues in force unless it is actually non-renewed by the Board. 

It is recommended that the Superintendent be authorized to inform Ms. Marcia Ehorn, Ms. Lynn Nissenbaum, Ms. Kimberly Rock and Ms. Alicia Baker, that their contracts be non-renewed for the 2011-2012 school year.

2.
Consideration of the Approval of the Usage of John Trumbull Primary School and Judson Elementary School for Religious Education Classes During the 2011-2012 School Year

Ms. Theresa Morgado, on behalf of St. John the Evangelist Office of Religious Education, is requesting permission to use John Trumbull Primary School and Judson Elementary School for religious education classes during the 2011-2012 school year.

It is recommended that the Board approve of St. John the Evangelist Office of Religious Education to use John Trumbull Primary School and Judson School for religious education classes for the 2011-2012 school year.

3.
Consideration of the Approval of the Acceptance of Gifts
a.) 
The Swift Middle School Leo Club would like to donate $100.00 to Swift Middle School to be used for the eighth grade students in need of assistance to attend the school’s yearly trip to Washington, D.C. 
b.)
The staff at Swift Middle School would like to donate $397.00 from the proceeds of the staff’s dress down day to Swift Middle School to be used for the eighth grade students in need of assistance to attend the school’s yearly trip to Washington, D.C.

It is recommended that the Board accept these generous gifts and letters of thanks to be sent to the donors.

L.
Future Agenda Items and Board Members’ Comments
M.    Public Participation
N.
Regular Session

O.
Adjournment

Watertown High School
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Lecture Hall








